
MAY

30th - Division X-Country 
(for qualifying students)

JUNE

4th - Young Leaders Forum
(for School Captains)

6th - District Winter Sports

10th - Kings Birthday Public
Holiday

Important Dates

Dear Families,

Well, here we are at the end of Week 6, which is mid-way through
Term 2. Our days are getting shorter and the weather cooler. A
reminder that Monday 10th June is the King’s Birthday Public
Holiday.

Staffing/CRTs
With ongoing illnesses across the state, there is a severe shortage of
relief teachers who are able to replace teachers when they are
absent. We are experiencing the same shortage and doing our best
to cover classes. We understand the frustration this causes when we
split classes; unfortunately we don’t have any other choice at this
time. Thank you for your understanding through this time.

Year 5 Camp
Our Year Five students have just returned from their 3 day camp to
Roses Gap. I have heard from our staff each day, with fabulous
reports of the behaviour of our Darley students. Our students have
participated in many camp activities (Flying Fox, Vertical Playpen,
hut building, water based activities (canoeing or rafting), archery etc.  

Education Week & ES Day
Last week, we celebrated Education Week. The 2024 theme was
‘Spotlight on STEM’. Our specialist teachers planned many exciting
activities throughout the week, commencing with a UFO landing in
our grounds on Monday morning. 

We also celebrated our wonderful Education Support staff last
Thursday. Each day our Education Support staff work to keep the
school running, supporting our students to learn and our teachers.
We thank our education support staff for their 
dedication and commitment to supporting our 
students and staff.  

Fiona Kerton , Casey Arrowsmith  & Cameron Brown

Darley Primary School
21 Nelson Street, Darley 3340

03 5367 1558
darley.ps@education.vic.gov.au
www.darleyprimary.vic.edu.au
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Building
Update

The last few weeks have seen quite alot of demolition works for our newbuildings. The old art room has beendemolished with the ground works forthe new administration buildingstarting to take shape. One of theblue relocatables has also beendemolished in readiness for theextension to the Year 1 building. Bothof these buildings were shown to bein need of considerable repair, withthe cost of repair outweighing thedemolition costs.

The other blue relocatable will be

moved to outside our Nurture Room

in coming weeks. This move will be

completed over a weekend. We

appreciate that through building

works, there can be quite a bit of

noise and disruption. Once the

demolition works are completed, we

will see a reduction in noise levels.



The signage around your school is there to keep all children safe. Please read and follow the
signs:                    SCHOOL ZONE 40 KM – slow down, lots of children 
                             NO STOPPING – you cannot stop your car here at all

Road Safety, School ZonesRoad Safety, School Zones
With all the changes to parking in and around Darley Primary School, it is timely to
remind our community about road safety and parking near schools. Please take the

time to read through your responsibilities as drivers and parents.

VicRoads and Council share responsibility for school crossings,
 including establishing the crossing, training and employing school 
crossing supervisors and supplying flags, uniforms and equipment.
School Crossings are only operational when flags are displayed. During this time, drivers
must stop if a child or adult is about to cross or is crossing the road, even if there is no
Crossing Supervisor. Drivers must stop if a handheld “Stop” sign is being displayed. Drivers
must proceed only when all children and adults, including the School Crossing Supervisor,
are clear of the crossing. When crossing flags or flashing lights are not displayed, pedestrians
must give way to passing road traffic. Parking within 20 metres before a designated school
crossing or 10 metres after is illegal.

Where available, School Crossings are the safest place for children and pedestrians to cross
the road. Crossing Supervisors are trained to help children (and adults) cross the road. Be a
positive role model for your child - always use the School Crossing or a Pedestrian crossing
where available and Stop Look Listen Think before crossing any road - your child will copy and
be a safer pedestrian.

Double-parking, parking on nature strips and blocking driveways are illegal and dangerous.
Remember lots of families are all trying to do the same thing as you – get their child safely
to school and home again – be patient and think about the impact of your behaviour.

Parking Officers patrol and enforce parking restrictions around schools on a daily basis to
ensure the safety of children and motorists. As part of their enforcement activity, officers take
photos of offending vehicles to assist with reviews and prosecutions of infringements. Officers
are trained to record this evidence while avoiding identifying children and parents around the
vehicle wherever possible.
While conducting their duties, Parking Officers are exempt from parking road rules under Road
Rule 307. Officers are legally able to record evidence of offending vehicles while they are
stationary, which in some circumstances will include them parking contrary to law, for which
they are permitted to do so



FOUNDATION 2025  

Thurs 20th June - 4:00pm

Application for enrolments for children who 
will be in Foundation in 2025 are

NOW OPEN! 
Please check our website for the process to enrol in

Government Schools in 2025.

New and existing families are
invited to our school tours
which are scheduled on the

following date:

Please contact the office to book a place on any of
these tours. We look forward to meeting you! 

If you know of any families within our zoned
community, please share this information with them.



S T U D E N T  O F  T H E  W E E K

fay

FA -TK & Hamish

FB -Denham & Blake

FC - Caitl in & Milla

FD - Ell ie & Aubeigh

1A - Adelaide & Ruby

1B -Frankie & Xavier

1C - Maia, Mill &

Sebastian

1D - Antonio & Indie

2A - Eli jah, Ell iott &

Emma

2B - Heath & Grace

2C - Sophia & Blake

2D - Ciahni & Thomas

Chinese  - Ming Li (1C) & Emma (2A)

HAPE  -Joseph (34A) & Seth (56C)

Performing Arts -Campbell (56E), Eva (1A) 7

Seth (5/6C)

STEM  - Jaxon (34E) & Whole Class 1B

Visual Arts  - Ashton (56B) & Asha (3/4C)

Nurture  - Sebastian (1D)

Messy Squad  - Lenni-Rose (1D)

34A - Hunter, Izabella & Eli

34B - Evie & Alora

34C - Hendrix, Asha &

Teuila

34D - Rafferty & Robert

34E - Jack & Lori

56A - Oscar, Geet & Olivia

56B - Alycia, Patrick &

Scarlett

56C - Seth, Ruby & Seth

56D - Christopher & Porus

56E - Samuel & Jai

56F - Leni & Willa



WHEEL AWARDS

COURAGE CREATIVITY CURIOSITY COLLABORATION

James - FC

CARING

Ming Li (1C)Logan (56F)

Week 5 & 6

100%
Attendance 

Award

Harley (FC)

Oscar (5/6A)

Eloise (FA)

James (FC)





Facebook Instagram

Follow us on Socials
Darley Primary School


